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Distinguished Mykolo Yanovych,

In pursuance of your orders of 27.07.2011, No.36695/1/1-11, of 09.09.2011,  No.36695/4/1-11, on 26 April, 2012, a next session of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups on implementation of the technology “Single Window – Local Solution” within the activity area of the Southern Customs House and the Odessa region ports has taken place. It will facilitate further improvement of the procedures for documentary control of cargoes at the border, ensure the improvement of the national investment climate and increase the volumes of international trade, including the use of the transit potential of our country. 
I inform you about the changes that have taken place in the composition of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups (the Minutes with the changed composition are attached) and apply to you with the following.

The participants of the session admitted that the confirmation of the practical readiness of the Odessa Sea Commercial Port to the implementation of the pilot project and the Second international workshop of UN ECE (international organization that initiated the “Single Window – Local Solution”) which was scheduled on 30 May 2012, are a useful opportunity to make qualitative changes in the activity of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups.

Consequently, the session decided that the members of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups make a technical visit to Odessa Sea Commercial Port and conduct its next session (in a form of working meeting) in Odessa on 29 and 30 May 2012 during the events to be held within the frame of the “XI Transport Week and the X International Forwarder’s Day in Odessa”.
We kindly ask you, distinguished Mykolo Yanovych, to support this decisio0n and instruct the heads of the appropriate ministries and administrations to send the members of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups to participate in the technical visit to Odessa Sea Commercial Port (29.05.12) and the UN ECE international workshop (30.05.12).
Annex 1: Minutes of the session of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Group of 26.04.2012.
Annex 2: List of ministries and state bodies which representatives enter the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Groups.
(Signature)
Respectfully,

V.I. Shchelkunov
President, ICC Ukraine, 

Head of the Action Group
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